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2001 Second Quarter Newsletter

PRESIDENT MESSAGE:

Ah, spring time.  The birds are nesting, it’s getting warm, and this club is getting busy.  With nest box maintenance, the spring test, and several very productive training sessions under our belt, we’re rolling on into summer in good form.  Thanks to those who have given some of their time to help make these events successful.  While many of you fit into the category of those who have given your time, there are some of you who do not.   To those who fall into the latter category, the bad news is that you have missed out on some of the things that make this club great.  The good news is there is still time to get involved.

Looking ahead through the summer and toward fall, there is still a lot to be excited about.  Youth Field Days and demonstrations are upon us.  If you need a hand with one of these or would like to help with one, let me know and I’ll get you pointed in the right direction.  The club picnic is also coming up soon, and in case you have never attended, this is the social event of the year at Starview.  There is a lot of training yet to be done too.  Of course, there is also the fall test, which requires everyone’s help.   It’s not too late; get involved.

We have several new members that I would like to welcome to the club.  WELCOME.  They have been reaping the benefits of the greatest training aid that this or any other club has, the membership.   This club has a host of experienced dog trainers, who have collectively seen and worked through almost any problem you and your furry buddy bring to the group.  If you do not take advantage of this resource, shame on you.  All you have to do is ask.  I would personally like to thank Frank Plewa for the guidance he has given me at some of the more recent training sessions.  (Just be prepared if, in response to your request for a critique, he asks if you want him to be brutally honest.  He will be!).   After getting a few issues straightened out, Buddy and I are once again on the right track as a result of his advice.  Thanks, Frank.  

I would also like to give special recognition to Larry Housman, not only for his fine work as the newsletter editor, but for his stellar job as the secretary for the Regional and Spring Tests.  Also, many thanks to the DeGeorge family, who bailed us out, big time, on the Northeast Regional Test banquet.  Great job gang.

Until next time…







Happy Training,







Lloyd
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2001 NPRC OFFICERS

President:
   Lloyd Ingerson
717-529-4083
  email:  wardens@epix.net



Vice-President:  Robert Patton   
717-528-8108    email:  patton@mail.pa.net
Secretary:
   Karen Johnston
717-444-3691
   email : tkjohnston@pa.net
Treasurer:
   Tom Johnston
717-444-3691
   email:  tkjohnston@pa.net

Training:
   Frank Plewa
            717-334-7135
          

Newsletter:  
   Larry Housman
410-837-5873    email:  housmanconstruction@erols.com 

Board of Directors

1 year term:  Pam Wise
 717-394-8452
    email:  birdthrower@gateway.net

         Valerie Plewa
717-334-7135

2 year term:  Jeff Riebling
717-630-9422
     email:  jriebling@juno.com



          Mike Ward
 717- 838-2150

2001 NAHRA Northeast Regional Field Test
Congratulations and a big thanks to all of you who made the 2001 Regional a big success!  Nary a discouraging word was heard the entire weekend as a total of six tests went off without a hitch (except for Intermediate I on Sunday, where the newsletter editor proved once again that he simply can’t be trusted to work a winger without constant adult supervision), capped by an awards banquet that brought a great day of testing to a close.  To echo Lloyd’s remarks, extra special thanks are due the DeGeorge’s, who stepped in at the last minute and put together a dinner that had all the attendees fighting over the leftovers well past closing time (I’m sure only the alcohol prohibition at the Lion’s Club kept the senior judges and Frank in check)!

Although attendance was curtailed a bit by holding the test so early in the year, we had a total of 50 entries from 9 different states.  NPRC dogs fared well, as a review of the WAY-TO-GO Section will indicate.  Of particular note, Sten Schwandt and Chipper passed the Regional Senior test and qualified for Chipper’s MHR title, one of, if not the, first Tollers ever to do so.  Quite an accomplishment, and it continues the NPRC tradition of producing great dogs in breeds other than the usual three (and no, I don’t mean yellow, black and brown)!

Thanks to Tom and Karen Johnston for making up the orange handler’s vests (we’re all sorry Karen didn’t take a picture of Tom applying the iron-on transfers) and all the other club members and others who helped judge, throw birds, or do whatever was necessary to keep things moving.  Kevin McLaren was kind enough to step in on short notice and judge senior along with Bill Whiteford, and they set up an excellent test that made you earn your ribbon (they were also very patient with a yellow lab saddled with a distracted Terps fan handler who kept forgetting to take off his red hat and tee-shirt before he got to the line).
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CLUB PICNIC RESCHEDULED FOR JULY 14TH

Please note that the club picnic has been rescheduled for Saturday, July 14th, a change from the original date of Sunday, July 8th.  Post time is 10 AM, at the Starview Sportsmen’s Club in York County. The club will provide hamburgers, hot dogs, rolls and drinks. Please bring a covered dish to share. (For those of us lacking somewhat in our culinary skills, feel free to purchase a desert or something from a more competent source – use your discretion!).  The trap range will be available for those of you brave enough to shoot in front of others.  Ammo may be available on site, but you’ll probably want to bring your own.


Robin Mongold has graciously agreed to come up with some doggie games, so bring the pooches along if you wish, just be very mindful of the weather conditions and plan accordingly.  I don’t know what Robin’s coming up with, but she assures me that at least some to them can be done by dogs other than Border Collies!


DIRECTIONS:   Take Route 30 to Route 24 (N. Sherman St.) in the York section of Rt. 30. Coming from Rt. 83, this is 9E (or soon to be 21A). Turn North onto Route 24 and follow to Jerusalem School Road. Turn right at the Club's sign. I'm sure we'll have NPRC signs at the turn onto Jerusalem School Road and at the club road.

MEMBERSHIP UPDATES
New Members, and old Members that were left off the last list:

Evelyn Velez, 15341 Sabillasville Rd. Sabillasville, MD 21780

Roy Walker, 3521 Thunderhill Road, York, PA 17402.  Phone: 717-755-9596, FAX: 717-840-3947, e-mail: rawalkerjr@hotmail.com
Sten Schwandt, 410 Diane Drive, West Chester, Pennsylvania  19382  

Corrections to last list:

Brad Graffius – new email address:  ComFinGrp@gateway.net
Tom and Karen Johnston - new email address:  tkjohnston@pa.net
Paul David – new email address:  pjdavid@dejazzd.com 

Robin Mongold – Address correction: 13685 Winterspoon Lane  The "1" was left off the original list.

How to make puppy pie - Author Unknown

Take one puppy, roll and play until lightly pampered, then add the following ingredients.....

1 cup patience....

1 cup understanding....

1 pinch correction....

1 cup hard work....

2 cups praise and 1 1/2 cups fun... blend well.

Heat with warmth of your heart until raised or until puppy has doubled in size.

Mix with owner until consistency is such that owner and puppy are one.
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UPCOMING EVENTS
June 10th  - 8 AM -Training Session - Newburg, Cumberland County.    

July 14th – 10AM- Annual Picnic – Starview Sportsmen’s Club, York County – See article elsewhere.  

August 12th – 8 AM - Training Session - Newville, Cumberland County.  

September 9th – 8 AM - Training Session - Heidlersburg, Adams County  

September TBA – Demonstration – Middlecreek Waterfowl Festival, Lancaster County – Contact Tom Johnston

September 22-23 – Fall Test - Newville, Cumberland County.

October 14th – 8 AM -Training Session  - Frederick County, MD.  We must clean up after our dogs, so please bring baggies!!!!  
November 10th – NPRC Hunt - Perry County – Directions in next newsletter.

November 11th – Training Session, 8:00 AM - Perry County
Thank You,     From Travis, Mick and Robin

This  has  been a very difficult time for me, a time full of emotional highs and lows.  A time to mourn  the loss of my best friend and partner and a time to receive the love and support from all  of you.  I wanted all of you to know how much your kind words, phone calls, emails, articles,  cards  and  letters have truly meant to me. I know more than a few of you have a wet  shoulder  because  of all your hugs and tears. And what an unexpected honor that you all would dedicate the Regional and NPRC Spring test to Travis.  I thank you all.

Travis  will  always  be  my  "heart  and  soul"  dog.  He truly was a once in a lifetime dog and my heart is broken without him by my side.  But at the same time my heart is full because I've not only had the privilege to be Travis's mom but through this game we play  I was  given  the opportunity to meet all of you.  The chance to call you "friend".

So  friend - Mick and I will be back out there with you, throwing birds, blowing duck calls  and  enjoying this game we play.  I just wanted to let everyone know that YOU all made a difference and I thank you.
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Understanding How A Dog Thinks - © 1992 by Brian Kilcommons
You are the most special person in your dog's life; his world revolves around you We owe them our highest selves, not our upset, anger or impatience.

Why a dog? In short, to love and be loved. The apartment is stunning. Antiques and old tapestries line the hall. The living room is full of fresh flowers. Everything is perfect, except the pale blue rug that is covered with urine stains. Mrs. H., tall, coiffed and perfectly dressed, sits to my right. The beautifully groomed Maltese hops from the couch to her lap and back.

"I've tried everything," Mrs. H. begins. "I've scolded him, shown it to him, tied him near it—nothing works. Someone told me to clean it up with white vinegar and then rub the vinegar on his nose. Now he runs away from me if I try to catch him. He's so sweet. I just adore him, but he's being so spiteful." Her voice trails off.

"It's not a matter of spite," I explain. "He does not know what you want."

 "Oh, yes, he does. He's so guilty when I find a spot. He runs under the couch and won't come out."

 "It's not guilt," I explain. "He knows you're angry, but that does not mean he knows what he did wrong.

 "It's a matter of teaching. Scolding him, punishing him after the fact, isolating or hitting him does not tell him anything about what he should  have done. Just because you tell him you hate urine on the rug does not mean he understands that when he has the urge to pee, he should run back  to his papers. Those are two completely different thoughts. It's time we taught him what you want him to do."

Our two species, dogs and humans, have adored each other for centuries. Yet miscommunication between us is common. Dogs do not arrive in your  home with instructions. As for us, I believe we are a mystery to them. To live together happily, I suggest you learn the basics of how Canis Familiaris thinks.

 First of all, dogs are social. In the wild they live in tight-knit groups called packs. They hunt, live and raise their young cooperatively. When living with people, they transfer that sociability to us. This transfer leads to the communication we value so highly.

 "He reads my mind." "He's my best friend." It's because he adopts us into his world as much as we adopt him into ours.

Dogs are truly a genetic miracle, the most varied species on the planet. Regardless of whether they are 2 pounds or 200, they all have the same motivations, instincts and needs. There is no democracy in dogdom. Your dog is either being dominant ("I’m in charge and you follow") or submissive ("You're in charge and I follow"). They fit every interaction into one of these two psychological categories. When your dog comes up, drops a toy on your lap and barks at  you, he is being dominant. He is commanding you, nicely, to throw it. When you do, you are following his order, which makes you submissive in  his eyes. If, instead, you give him a command like "Sit" and then, after he obeys, toss the toy, you are leading. The more you lead, the more obedient your dog will be.

 Dogs do not understand English.

If your kindergarten teacher had pointed to an apple while saying "grape," you might well think that the correct word for apple was grape. The situation is the same for your dog. If you say "Come" when he is playing but don't make him respond, then he grows up thinking “come"  means "play." When teaching a command, you must carefully link the word  with the action desired.

For the dog to learn, you have to link word with action within seconds because there is no way to explain to him later. When you come home at five and scold him for chewing the couch at three, he does not understand why you are upset. We call him "spiteful," "stupid," or just  plain "bad" when he is actually confused or upset. A dog does not enjoy being in trouble with his owner. Your approval and acceptance are the  most important things in your dog's life.

Understanding how a dog thinks will make everything you do with your dog, from selection to training, easier.
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WAY-TO-GO

Sten Schwandt & Chipper

Regional Senior,  MHR Title
Joe Lescisko & Duke


Regional Intermediate

Senior Pass at Navesink in New Jersey, MHR Title





1st AKC Master – Keystone

Larry Housman & Nils

Regional Intermediate






Regional Senior

Jim Key and Roc


Regional Started

Mike George and Raven

Regional Started

Ken Klahr and Hunter


Regional Senior






1st AKC Master - Ohio Valley retriever club






2nd AKC Master - Greater Pittsburgh Golden Retriever Club






3rd AKC Master - America Chesapeake Club NY






4th AKC Master - Keystone

Frank Plewa and Gadget

Regional Senior

Frank Plewa and Trouble

Regional Senior






AKC Master @ Cheltenham, Maryland

Robin Mongold and Mick

Regional Started

Dan Lewis and Bubba


AKC Senior at Keystone, SH Title
[image: image2.png]“HOLD ON, HE'S.
CHECKING HIS MESSAGES."
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FINAL THOUGHTS AND  UPDATES


Condolences to Sten Schwandt over losing Chipper to cancer.  As I mentioned elsewhere, Sten and Chipper had just come off getting Chipper’s MHR title at the Regional, and it was a real joy to watch them work together.  Sten, Joe, Jeff and I ran together at the NAHRA Benefit last December at Pintail Point, and I got an opportunity to watch Chipper breeze through both seniors.  Seeing Chipper work the upland test was vastly entertaining, as you couldn’t see him because he was so short, but you could watch his progress by watching the tall grass move.  It was somewhat reminiscent of the velociraptor scene in “Jurassic Park”, and it’s one of the best memories I’ll take from that weekend.


On a happier note, congratulations to Linda Swank, who has been selected as the PA Game Commission SE region K-9 handler. The Commission is doing a pilot two dog program for the next five years, one dog in the SE and one in the NW.  Former NPRC member Darin Clark got the job in the NW region. Linda is now in training with Onyx, a young black lab female.  The dogs will be trained for wildlife, firearm, and bullet casing detection as well as tracking.  

[image: image3.png]‘Do yorumind f 1 ke a fow practice ducks fist?”





Lloyd’s column talked a bit about volunteering to help keep the club moving forward.  He said that if you don’t get involved, you are missing out on what makes this club great.  I couldn’t agree more.  For example, I spent the better part of two days at the regional and spring tests, both working and as a handler.  But out of the whole weekend, I think the most fun I had was working the live flyer 
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FINAL THOUGHTS AND  UPDATES (continued)

station with Ken and Bill at one of the Sunday Intermediate tests.  We had a ball, talking about dogs, hunting, shooting, George W. and the advantages of having wealthy friends.    We even shot a couple of ducks along the way.   It’s doing the little things, like working the gunning stations, whether in tests or training, that give us an opportunity to get to know everybody else, and become friends.  So take a turn volunteering – it doesn’t have to be much - and I guarantee that you’ll think it was a worthwhile effort.  Tom Johnston is chair for the fall test, so why don’t you save him the trouble of calling you and get to him first!


Thank you to everybody that has sent me material for the newsletters, and keep up the good work!  Cartoons, training blurbs from the Internet, whatever, it is all appreciated and makes my life a whole lot easier. Pictures are always welcome – they don’t necessarily have to be of club events – and I can use either hard copies or digital files.  Gunnar’s Yellow Merkin was whelped May 13th, and will be making his NPRC debut at the July picnic, so going into the fall I’ll need all the help I can get with newsletter contributions!

NORTHERN PIEDMONT RETRIEVER CLUB

1278 Battery Avenue

Baltimore, Maryland  21230-4302

